Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging

Minutes February 8, 2018
The Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging met on February 8, 2018 at Rosewood-Kellum Funeral Home. President, Sandra Smith called the meeting to order and thanked our hosts for the delicious breakfast provided. Lisa Oliver welcomed the guests and provided a door prize which was won by Jim Hutchinson.
Presentations of $500 donations were given to 3 local groups. Brad Sauer represented the VB Volunteer Fire Dept and shared that the check would be used toward the purchase of ambulances or other life saving equipment. Christy Havens from the Virginia Beach Symphony talked about the senior outreach programs such as the Beth Shalom Music for Wellness program and the Afternoon Encore program taking place May 2 at the VB Convention Center. Rev. Jeff Bell discussed the Providence Presbyterian Church ministry that will provide ramps and other needed home repairs for seniors this summer. Chairperson Brandi Smith reminded everyone to spread the word and encourage non-profit groups to apply for a $500 grant.
After introductions of members, Vice -Chair Mikelle Rappaport introduced our speaker, Sondra Holmes, who shared information about the programs offered and supported by Rosewood-Kellam. In addition to providing free funerals for First Responders killed in the line of duty and for homeless Veterans, they support the local Diabetes walk, 5 Wishes program, Organ Donation education, Smart & Safe Living for seniors as well as education for teens on the effects of impaired or distracted driving.
Treasurer, Jackie Burke, reported that we currently had a balance of $1,273.91 and 27 paid members as of February 7.  That number will be increasing with several renewing memberships and new members joining at today’s meeting. Ginny Brown, Membership Committee, distributed membership applications to our guests and invited them to join the Task Force. The cost is $40 with about 90% of that money donated to charities that support our area seniors.
Chair Sandy Smith presented the proposed Task Force By-laws and after a brief question and answer period Carey Raleigh made a motion to approve the revised By-laws. Ginny Brown seconded the motion and the revisions were approved by a vote of current members. A copy of the By-laws are available on the VBTFA website.
Heather Withrow won the Pennies for Prescription drawing and generously donated her winnings so all $25 collected went to the fund.  Thanks to all who support our Pennies for Prescription fundraiser. We donated $255 in 2018!
The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, March 8 at Atlantic Shores located at 1200 Atlantic Shores Drive VB 23454. Breakfast will begin at 8:30 followed by our meeting with Guest Speaker Rhonda Branyan, Atlantic Bay Mortgage.
Respectfully Submitted by Delores Jacobson

